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In an effort to help advance the process of reviewing and negotiating the Draft Convention on Protecting the Human Rights of Older Persons and taking into account that the Work Plan approved by this Group covered meetings up to December 2013, the Chair proposes the following course of action as one way to optimize our negotiations in 2014.
PROPOSED COURSE OF ACTION:
· Request delegations to submit their comments or observations on the draft convention, so that they can be circulated to all member states and to allow the capitals to hear the different positions beforehand. 
· Jointly review the draft convention in numerical order of its paragraphs and link related paragraphs identified by the delegations in the text.
· Hold six meetings (at intervals of at least 15 days) to conduct an overall review and conclude negotiation of the draft convention in accordance with the comments received. The Working Group will schedule a meeting of experts when it deems it advisable. 
· For paragraphs that involve more discussion or that fail to garner consensus, and in order to facilitate negotiation, delegations with observations will be asked to endeavor, where possible, to submit a joint alternative proposal.
· Request, for all meetings, the support of the IACHR, the Secretariat for Legal Affairs, and the specialized agencies assisting the negotiations (PAHO and ECLAC). The Chair has reiterated to the IACHR that its final comments on the draft Convention are needed as soon as possible.
Appendix I contains a list of links to a number of documents arising from the process prior to preparation of the draft convention, including the compendium of proposals.
The Chair requests that delegations be as flexible as possible in the negotiation process, in order to be able to conclude the process in accordance with the mandate from the General Assembly.
APPENDIX I
LIST OF SEVERAL IMPORTANT DOCUMENTS

· First version of the Draft Convention, CAJP/GT/DHPM-37/12, based on:
· Report presented to the Permanent Council on December 14, 2011, document CAJP/GT/DHPM-14/11 rev. 1, which took into consideration, inter alia; the document prepared by the Technical Secretariat on the conclusions of the Special Meeting of the Permanent Council  of October 28, 2010, CAJP/GT/DHPM-6/11 rev. 1; and included the views sent in by the delegations on the rights of older persons CAJP/GT/DHPM-8/11, CAJP/GT/DHPM 12/11, CAJP/GT/DHPM 15/11, CAJP/GT/DHPM 18/11, CAJP/GT/DHPM 21/11, CAJP/GT/DHPM 22/11, CAJP/GT/DHPM-24/12, CAJP/GT/DHPM 28/12, CAJP/GT/DHPM 29/12 and CAJP/GT/DHPM 30/12 add. 1: and 
· Opinions of experts in OHCHR, ECLAC, PAHO and MERCOSUR, on content to be included in the Draft Inter-American Convention for the Promotion and Protection of the Rights of Older persons; CAJP/GT/DHPM/INF-1/11, CAJP/GT/DHPM/INF 4/12, CAJP/GT/DHPM/INF 5/12, CAJP/GT/DHPM/INF 6/12, CAJP/GT/DHPM/INF 8/12, CAJP/GT/DHPM-23/12.
· Compendium of the proposals presented by the delegations (prior to the formal negotiation phase), CAJP/GT/DHPM 44/12 rev. 2
· Studies requested: DDI (CP/CAJP/INF.198/13) and IACHR CAJP/GT/DHPM-114/13
· Opinions received: SAJ (CAJP/GT/DHPM/INF-19/13), IIPPDH – MERCOSUR (CAJP/GT/DHPM-95/13 rev. 1) and Civil Society Organizations (CAJP/GT/DHPM/INF-20/13)
· Supporting documents presented by the Chair: CAJP/GT/DHPM-98/13 rev. 1 and CAJP/GT/DHPM-117/13 rev. 1
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�.	The documents considered by the Working Group may be found at:
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